
                                                                                                                             
      
 

   OFFICIAL PROCEEDINGS  
OF THE 

ALPENA COUNTY ROAD COMMISSION 
                

October 7, 2024 
 
The Board of County Road Commissioners of the County of Alpena 
held a public hearing at the Charter Township of Alpena building 
to hear comments on the proposed Third Street to Tamarack 
Extension.  The meeting was called to order by the Chairman, Gerald 
Lucas, at 6:00 p.m. 
 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
 

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 

ROLL CALL 
 
Present: Commissioners Lucas, MacArthur, and Spaulding. 
Absent:  None. 
 
Staff present: Ryan Brege, Managing Director; John Bygden, Road 
Superintendent; and Julia Patterson, Finance Director/Board 
Secretary.  
 
Others Present: Dan Florip, Road Commission Attorney; Nathan 
Skibbe, and Charter Township of Alpena Supervisor. 
 

AGENDA 
 
Moved by Spaulding, seconded by MacArthur, to adopt the agenda.  
Motion carried unanimously.  
 

PUBLIC HEARING – THIRD STREET/TAMARACK EXTENSION 
 

Managing Director Ryan Brege welcomed over eighty citizens to the 
Third Street Extension public hearing. Those in the audience 
expressed their concerns, such as the 55-mph speed limit, needing 
a new traffic signal at Tamarack Road and M-32 intersection, 
lighting along the street, sidewalks past the Thunder Bay Junior 
High School, other alternative routes, property tax values, and 
wetlands.  Mr. Brege answered the questions and concerns of those 
in attendance. 
 
Commissioner Lucas closed the public hearing at 7:51 p.m. 
 

NEXT MEETING DATE 
 
The next regular meeting of the Alpena County Road Commissioners 
will be held on Tuesday, October 8, 2024, at 3:00 p.m. in the lower 
level of the Alpena County Road Commission.  
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, the 
Chairman declared the meeting adjourned at 7:52 p.m.  

 
       _____________________________ 
                                    Gerald Lucas, Chairman 
_____________________ 
Julia G. Patterson,                          
Board Secretary 


